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Wendell Is Remembered.

Dedication of a Plaque and Flagpole Erected to the Memory of Royce Wilkerson at Wilkerson Park, Katrine on Sunday 9th June 2002.

Royce, better known as Wendell Wilkie (after the American Statesman) was an original member of 9 Section and served with that section throughout the duration of the war as a valued and respected soldier who was always willing to do his utmost. 

Katrine is a small settlement midway between Toodyay and Northam in the Avon Valley. The original Anglican Church complete with graveyard is still attended on a monthly basis. It was built in 1860 and is in excellent condition.

The attendance on the 9th June exceeded 130 people many of them Wilkersons. The Chairman of the Park Committee, Mr Doug Wilkerson, was in charge of proceedings and the Northam Shire President; Mr Bert Llewellyn made the introductory address. The 2/2nd Association was represented by Keith & Val Hayes and Harry Sproxton, who spoke and paid tribute to Wendell and thanked his two sons, Royce and Gavin and their families for supplying and installing such a magnificent tribute to their late father and to the people of East Timor. This was followed by a short address from the President of the Northam R.S. L Mr Gerry Middleton, ex 2/7th Independent Co. who showed the gathering a newly planted small pine tree which was grown from a seed from the original tree at Lone Pine, Gallipoli. It was planted in memory of two Wilkerson boys, James (aged 18) and Sydney (aged 23) from Northam who gave their lives in World War I in 1915. There is a suitable plaque explaining the origin and the background to its planting.

Many more trees and shrubs were planted by Royce and Gavin's families and hopefully Wilkerson Park in the years ahead will become a place of beauty and tranquillity. Already it has great attractions as a pioneer and historical place of interest.

Sister Amelia concluded with a prayer and some humorous tales of bygone days of the area of which she has a vast knowledge.

Any members planning a trip to the hills in the coming spring would find it a good spot for a picnic and a browse around the church grounds, the resting-place of some of the old pioneers of the district.

Harry Sproxton. 

See photo on the back cover. Ed.
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